
 
                                                   TOWN OF LONDONDERRY 

                                               ZONING  BOARD  OF  ADJUSTMENT 
                                              268B Mammoth Road   Londonderry, New Hampshire 03053 

                                           Phone: 432-1100, ext.112   Fax: 432-1142 
 

 
 
 
 
January 19, 2011 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  VICKI KEENAN, CHAIR 
     MATTHEW NEUMAN, VICE CHAIR 
     NEIL DUNN, VOTING MEMBER 
     JIM SMITH, VOTING MEMBER 
     MICHAEL GALLAGHER, NON-VOTING ALTERNATE 
     JAY HOOLEY, NON-VOTING ALTERNATE 
     LARRY O’SULLIVAN, CLERK 
     JOE GREEN, NON-VOTING ALTERNATE 
 
The following are the elections of officers to the Zoning Board of Adjustment for 2011: 
 
Matt Neuman made a motion to nominate Neil Dunn for the position of Clerk. 
Larry O’Sullivan seconded. 
The motion was approved, 8-0-0. 
 
Jim Smith made a motion to nominate Matt Neuman for the position of Chair. 
Larry O’Sullivan seconded. 
The motion was approved, 8-0-0 
 
Larry O’Sullivan made a motion to nominate Jim Smith for the position of Vice Chair. 
Joe Green seconded. 
The motion was approved, 8-0-0. 
 
 
 
 

 
________________________________ 
             Larry O’Sullivan, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


